

August 12, 2021

Dear Residents,

It has been two weeks since we had no choice but to reinstate the Masks mandate in the community. Thank you for helping us by following this necessary safety measure.

The infection rate in DC is on the rise and Daily New Cases currently at 18.7 per 100K, double compared to the same period of last year. In addition, the trend is similar to spring of 2020.

Hopefully, vaccinations can prevent history from repeating itself.

To minimize the possibility of COVID19 spreading at IRC, <u>employees and visitors</u>, including but not limited to guests, contractors, private duty aides, etc. <u>must present proof of vaccination or a negative 7-day PCR test in order to enter the community.</u>

Please keep this in mind as you make arrangements for services with vendors or invite your guests. We strongly recommend that you confirm the status of their vaccination or inform them of the test requirement prior to them visiting IRC.

It is our intention to do everything in our power to maintain the current services and activities in place.

We need your help in keeping our community safe. Please be vigilant and follow the COVID19 prevention guidelines.

Thank you for your support and understanding,

Delecano

Felix Rosenwasser, ED



